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February 2025

To the Saints and Faithful Brethren, Greetings!

Thank you for all you do for Angi and I and for the work of the mission board, and for our missionaries. We continue our jour-
ney running the race set before us, preaching the Gospel to those who are lost. I praise the Lord for all He has done and that has
been accomplished. Our desire is to Finish Well to the Glory of God!

Recently, the Lord has sent 3 new missionaries to work through FBHM:

Bro. Jed Warren and Family are serving the Lord in Panama City, FL. Bro. Jed preaches the gospel to foreign seafarers on
board commercial ships that dock in the port of Panama City.

Bro. Sergei Pershin, a National Ukrainian preaching the gospel to his countrymen in Ukraine. He has surrendered to the
Lord and is willing to “hazard his life” for the Name of our Lord Jesus Christ. He is currently in the US raising support and is
wanting to return to Ukraine as soon as possible. He is currently at 55% of his needed support.

Bro. Billy Elder has surrendered to a helps ministry of educating preachers by providing week long pilgrimages to the Holy
Land.

We thank God that we are able to be a part of their ministries and to help them with their endeavor to get the gospel into all the
world.

We also continue to take and send bibles into areas of the world where needed most. Thank you Bearing Precious Seed in Mil-
ford, OH for providing those bibles for us. We are preparing to send a con-
tainer of bibles to the island of St. Vincent. The shipping cost will be close to
$8000.00 US. Please help us pray that the Lord will meet this need.

In September of last year after Hurricane Helene hit and caused massive de-
struction in Western North Carolina, the Lord allowed me to use the mission
board as a hub for relief. Churches and individuals
sent in supplies and finances for relief. It was a
tremendous blessing to those in need. We were
able to make numerous trips there to deliver the
relief items and the items we were able to purchase
with the donated funds. Thank you to everyone
who had a part in this effort. The help was greatly
needed and was greatly appreciated.

Thank you to all the churches that have invited me
to come preach and/or present the work. [ am
grateful for the privilege and continue to pray for
you all. It is an encouragement to Angi and I to see
our brethren growing in grace and surrendering
their lives to serve the Lord.

Thank you for your prayers, love, and support!

In Christ!
Chip Stowe, President and Director FBHM

He that goeth forth and weepeth, bearing precious seed, shall doubtless come again with rejoicing, bringing his sheaves with him. Psalm 126:6



